Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education
Region X
DIVISION OF EL SALVADOR CITY

Zone 3, Poblacion, E!l Salvador City =
Telefax No: (088) 555-0475] Email Address: elsalvador.city@deped.gov.ph| Website: depedelsalvadorcity.net

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. (4o ,s.2019
To: PUBLIC ELEMENTARY SCHOOL HEADS

PUBLIC SECONDARY SCHOOL HEADS
DIVISION OFFIC7PERSONNEL

From: JESNAR DEM$ SN\TORRES, Ph.D., CESE
OIC-Schooly Diyisiop Superintenden

Subject: New OIC-Regiona}/Director of Department of Budget and Management
(DBM) Region

Date: July 12, 2019

1. This is to inform the field that Director Carmela S. Fernan has retired from the service
effective July 1, 2019. As of present, the new OIC-Regional Director of the Department of
Budget and Management (DBM) Region X is Director Rudylia C. Parrel, CESO IV.

2. Accordingly, all official communications/invitation must be addressed to the new OIC-
Regional Director.

3. For information.
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